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Ref: FOI-082025-0001864 
 
Date: 18.9.25 
 
Address / Email:  
 
Dear  
 
Request Under Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 
Thank you for requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
Request 
 
I would like to raise an FOI request, with which I hope you will be able to help me with. 
  
How many new patients were treated for Asthma by the Trusts Respiratory Department in the latest 4 
month period (April - July 2025) with the treatments I have provided below?  
  
Please can you define a "new patient" as a patient who has received any of the treatments listed below 
for the first time. If a patient received any of the below treatments before the 1st April 2024, they can 
be classed as a new patient for the purposes of this question.  
  

• Cinqaero (Reslizumab) 
• Dupixent (Dupilumab) 
• Fasenra (Benralizumab) 
• Nucala (Mepolizumab) 
• Tezpire (Tezepelumab) 
• Xolair (Omalizumab) 

 
Response 
 
The data held in Pharmacy is not based on indication; therefore we cannot answer questions about 
treatments for specific conditions. 
In the 4 months, Apr 25-Jul 25, the following number of new patients have been issued the listed 
treatments (by the Respiratory Department); who have not been issued ANY of the listed treatments 
before Apr 25: 
 

Treatment NEW PT Count 
Cinqaero (Reslizumab) 0 
Dupixent (Dupilumab) 0 
Fasenra (Benralizumab) 6 
Nucala (Mepolizumab) 6 
Tezpire (Tezepelumab) 14 
Xolair (Omalizumab) 0 

  
 

Trust Headquarters 
Russells Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 



FOI/REF FOI- 

Page 2 of 2 

 

 
 
 
 
If you are dissatisfied with our response, you have the right to appeal in line with guidance from the 
Information Commissioner. In the first instance you may contact the Information Governance Manager 
of the Trust. 
 
Information Governance Manager 
Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
Email: dgft.dpo@nhs.net  
 
Should you disagree with the contents of our response to your appeal, you have the right to appeal to 
the Information Commissioners Office at. 
 
Information Commissioners Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Tel: 0303 123 1113 
www.ico.org.uk 
 
If you require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
Freedom of Information Team  
The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust 
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